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OUR REF: AIPS/24/46 
 
29 April 2024 
 
Dear Parents / Guardians (Our Valued Partners-in-Education) 
 
Here are some updates for May and June 2024. 
 
 

1. Weighted Assessments (WA) for Primary 3 to 6 levels 
 

We would like to remind you of the school’s Assessment Rules and Regulations: 
 The well-being of our students is of utmost importance. We appeal to parents not to send your child to 

school to sit for the assessments if he/she is unwell/on medical leave (i.e. with a medical certificate). 
 Students are required to submit their medical certificates to their Class Mentors immediately upon return 

to school. 
 There will be no make-up assessments for students who are absent on Weighted 

Assessment/Examination days even if he/she has a medical certificate.  
 No marks will be awarded to the student if he/she is absent from any assessment without a valid medical 

certificate. 
 
The following table indicates the various actions by the school for students who are absent for any 
assessments: 
 

Reasons for Absence Action by School 
Absent without a valid reason No marks will be awarded for the assessments not sat for 
Absent with a Medical Certificate Component(s)/paper(s) not sat for will not be used for the computation 

of the Overall Subject Results 
 
 Students will not be allowed to take the assessment if they are 

 late for more than 15 mins for papers with duration of 1 hour or less, OR 
 late for more than 30 mins for papers with duration of more than 1 hour. 

 Students who are late will not be given extra time to complete the assessment. 
 As part of the school’s efforts to support and monitor students’ learning, absentees will be given a copy 

of the papers they did not sit for as a practice after they have recovered and returned to school.  
 

 The dates for Term 2 Weighted Assessments are as stated below: 
 
 
 

Date Day Subject 
08 May Wednesday P3 & P4 English Language 

P5 & P6 English Language/Foundation English Language 
09 May Thursday P3 & P4 Mother Tongue Language 

P5 & P6 Mother Tongue Language/Foundation Mother Tongue Language 
10 May Friday P5 & P6 Higher Mother Tongue Language 
13 May Monday P3 & P4 Mathematics 

P5 & P6 Mathematics/Foundation Mathematics 
14 May Tuesday P3 & P4 Science 

P5 & P6 Science/Foundation Science 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:aips@moe.edu.sg


 
 

 
   

 
 

  

  

2. Parent-Child-Teacher Conference (PCTC)/Parent-Teacher Conference (PTC) on Thursday, 23 May and 
Friday, 24 May 

 

Parent-Child-Teacher Conference (PCTC) in school for Primary 1 to 2 students: 
Primary 1 to 2 students need not report to school on these two days. However, to facilitate the PCTC, parents 
are to bring your child/ward along during your selected time slot. Work on Student Learning Space (SLS) will 
also be assigned for all Primary 1 to 2 students to be completed at home. 
 
Parent-Teacher Conference (PTC) via Zoom for Primary 3 to 6 students: 
Primary 3 to 6 students need not report to school on these two days. Instead, they will be assigned work on 
Student Learning Space (SLS) to be completed at home.  
 
All appointment bookings with Class Mentors will open on Wednesday, 8 May (1200h) and will close on 
Wednesday, 15 May via Parent Gateway (PG). Appointments are booked on a first-come-first-serve basis. 

 
3. Well-being of Students 

 

In consideration of the hot and humid weather, students may choose to wear PE attire to school on non-PE 
days with effect from 1 April 2024. This arrangement will be in place till 23 June 2024. The school will review 
the need for this to be extended, depending on the weather. P4 to P6 students are to wear PE shirt with 
school pants or skirts. They have been reminded to be neat and tidy while in their PE attire. We seek your 
support to ensure your child/ward wears a clean and fresh PE shirt for hygiene purposes. 

 
4. P6 June Study Camp from Wednesday, 19 June to Friday, 21 June 
 

To support our graduating students in their journey towards PSLE, our school has planned a Study Camp for 
your child / ward during the June Holidays. A separate notification on the P6 June Study Camp has been sent 
to you via Parent Gateway on 19 April.  
 
Please note that your child's / ward's attendance at the Study Camp is compulsory. We sincerely seek your 
support in ensuring their participation, as their active involvement will greatly contribute to their academic 
development and overall success in the PSLE.  

 
5. Public Holidays  
 

Please take note that Labour Day and Vesak Day fall on Wednesdays, 01 May and 22 May respectively. 
 
 

6. June Holidays (Saturday 25 May to Sunday, 23 June) 
 

The school holidays will begin from Saturday, 25 May to Sunday, 23 June. The new school semester begins 
on Monday, 24 June for all students. 

 
7. Travel Declaration for June Holidays  
 

You are required to make a travel declaration if you have plans for your child/ward to travel during the June 
holidays. A separate notification on travel declaration will be sent to you in due time.  
 

 
We would like to take this opportunity to express my appreciation to parents and stakeholders for all your support 
and understanding as we work together on your child/ ward’s educational journey. Do encourage your child/ward 
to read and enjoy learning beyond the classroom during the holidays. We wish you happy holidays in June; stay 
safe and stay healthy. 
 
We look forward to welcoming your child/ward back to school in the new school term on Monday, 24 June. 
 
 
 
Yours Sincerely, 
Ms Baey Ee-Lyn 
Principal 
 
 


